


From the Desk of 

Jacquelin Collins, Superintendent

Once again, it’s that time of year when our teachers and students have to gear up and tackle the 

Florida Standards Assessments (FSAs).

As you know, FSAs are the only mandated assessment  tool schools use to measure student 

achievement based on Florida’s education standards, which were developed and implemented 

to ensure that all students K-12 stay on the path to high school graduation and beyond. 

However, FSAs don’t just measure student initiative, they are also indicators to educational 

leadership whether or not the goals and specific methods used by educators in classrooms are 



CSA System Update

Jacquelin Collins, Superintendent 

*  Meetings with Spiro & Associates, the marketing firm hired to work on our 

system branding, are moving along. We hope to have an updated system 

and individual school logo commission by the end of May. 

** Working with Angie Cline, City Classification & Compensation Manager, to 



Business Management

MaryAnne Moniz, Business Manager

• Held the Director's Meeting with all internal departments to include Finance, Procurement, Food Service, Maintenance, 

Transportation, Athletics, IT, and Human Resources. The focus of these bi-weekly meetings is to become an organization of 

continuous improvement by addressing challenges, sharing resources, and engaging in interdepartmental collaborations. Feedback is 

very positive and has opened a line of communication so everyone is much more informed about what is going on within each of our

schools.

• The Budget Amendment was uploaded and we are running right on budget.

• The budget forecast is expected to be right on target with Operating and Capital expected to be fully spent. Personnel is running 

slightly under but will catch up since June will reflect the large pay-out for teachers.

• Accounts Payable is gearing up for year-end and important dates will be disbursed to our schools shortly.

• The Budget Workshop was a success and final adjustments are being made for the Tentative/Proposed Budget to be presented in 



Maintenance

Brent Richardson,  Building Maintenance Supervisor

• Currently setting up installation procedures for the new flushable urinals 

at Oasis High boys restrooms. They will replace the original waterless 

urinals; work is to commence on June 4-5, 2019.

• Organizing vendors to solicit quotes for: carpet replacements during 



Procurement and Food Service

Danielle Jensen,  Director

• Attended annual NSLP application training for next year’s application.

• Completed fixed asset review for accounting.

• Developed standard inventory spreadsheet to be implemented next year.

• April data was completed and submitted per NSLP requirements.

• Purchased new salad cooler for OHS  -- the 2006 version could not be repaired.  

• Worked with Brightview to remove football field lawn maintenance in June from 



IT /Tech Support

Steve Cole, Network Support Analyst



Transportation Services

William Wolter,  Director

Routing

• Staffing continues to be a highlight. 

We have hired 4 drivers over the 

Student Assignment          

FY 2019/20

• Bus Service Request Forms 

2019/20 were due April 30
th

.

CSA Families will be notified of     

their bus assignment, bus stop 

location, and pick-up/drop-off 



Human Resource

Vicki McAtee, City-Charter School Liaison

Hiring/Personnel Moves

• Ongoing bus driver interviews. 

Anticipate receiving list of open 

Resource Management

Currently working with City 

Human Resources Director 



Athletics

Mack Mitchell, Director of Athletics Facilities



Christa McAuliffe Elementary

Kevin Brown, Principal

*  Last month CME raised almost $8,000 for our local veterans.  The students who 

raised the most money got to slime a teacher of their choice, turn beloved PE teacher 

Ms Hearyman into a human hot dog, and have principals Brown and Weeks kiss a pig!



Oasis Elementary School

MaryBeth Grecsek, Interim Principal                                                                                                          



Oasis Elementary 
This year’s BATTLE OF THE BOOKS K-2. 

Over 100 students participated.                                                            FIELD DAY FUN



Oasis Elementary

OASIS HAS TALENT! Student Leadership Club sponsored a K-2 and 3-5 Talent Show.  

Students created the format, planned the event and served as judges. More than 20 students 

participated.



Oasis Middle School

Donnie Hopper, Principal

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE AWARDS



Oasis High School

Dr. Christina Britton, Principal

• OHS held our last SAC meeting of the year, it was very well attended. 

Danielle Jensen, Director of Procurement and Food Services gave a 

presentation to our parents. We discussed ideas for next year, as well. 

Our guidance department met with parents and current OHS student 


